McGee - Spaulding Neighbors in                                       Action
The Power of One Neighborhood Rising:

University Avenue  Sacramento Street  MLK Boulevard  Dwight Way
December 13th, 2018
To: The Alameda County AD HOC COMMITTEE ON URBAN AREA SECURITY INITIATIVE PROGRAM
  In Reference To: SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION ABOUT THE FRAMEWORK FOR UASI-FUNDED EXERCISES, DECEMBER 14, 2018






McGee-Spaulding Neighbors in Action (MSNiA) is a group of some eighty Berkeley residents in Council District 4 working on social justice issues locally.  We have followed your efforts to reconstitute Urban Shield closely, and we have been engaged in the efforts these past years to withdraw Berkeley police from Urban Shield exercises until such time as the Urban Shield exercises have been substantially revised to emphasize the spectrum of emergency preparedness over militarized and SWAT-tactic policing.
We support the general thrust of your proposals and urge you to recommend a truly reconstituted emergency preparedness program. Tweaks around the edges will not do.

We would like to particularly address a few of the proposed recommendations found in your SUMMARY of DISCUSSION document.

2. UASI-funded exercises prioritize activities according to the likelihood and severity of respective disasters with special attention to risks from earthquakes and fires and the mass displacement of people that may result.
This policy change is absolutely critical. We know the destruction an earthquake has the potential to wreak, and we have seen now twice in two years the horrors of wildfires.  If there is anything the East Bay needs to be shielded against as a priority it is fires sweeping down from the hills, and we must have plans in place in the event of such a catastrophe.

8. UASI-funded exercises do not express or reinforce militarized law enforcement tactics, i.e. those that prioritize the use of force over other means for addressing conflict, or mimic military protocols, language, or appearance. 
2. Exclude SWAT teams as such from UASI-funded training exercises, recognizing that non-SWAT law enforcement frequently encounter and must be prepared for emergencies; that SWAT is disproportionately deployed to households of color; and that SWAT have had disproportionate participation in UASi-funded exercises over 12 years.  
 We strongly support these changes. The people of Berkeley took a lead in this some years ago, stopping the acquisition of and banning the use of an armored vehicle on our streets. Emergency preparedness is not just serving drug warrants, the overwhelming use of SWAT teams in the United States. It only makes sense to train other personnel in coming years. Once other emergency personnel have reached the same level participation as has SWAT teams for these last 12 years, only then will it make sense to reintegrate SWAT scenarios as one component of a much-expanded emergency preparedness suite.
14. a. Eliminate the vendor show from the UASI-funded exercise. OR b. Require that there be transparency in the testing and evaluation of equipment at UASI-funded exercises.
Absolutely eliminate the vendor show.  Urban Shield cannot be plausibly reconstituted, nor made palatable to the public, while a vendor show anything even remotely similar to previous years’ vendor shows continues.
Sincerely, 
JP Massar, Cindy Shamban, Jack Kurzweil, James McFadden, Phyllis Brooks Schafer,
members of and on behalf of

McGee-Spaulding Neighbors in Action.


